
Bikes Meeting 
4/6/2011 
 
Present: Emily Nord, Nathan Pfaff, Ralph Fertig, Duncan Kenney, Anton Knendz, 
Jamey, Scott, David Aaronson 
 
Introduction: 

Emily went over recent projects, how committee members can get involved, and 
what our goals are for the quarter 

 
Gold level Bike Awards 

o SB awarded Gold level, beat by Stanford, who emphasizes education 
o Jamey—we wont be considered for another award for another 4 years.  
o Emily is in contact with RHA about setting up an Education program for 

bike safety regulations. 
o Some interest in Leg Council, can collaborate to receive more funding.  
o Duncan—create an educational workshop for freshman orientation on  

how to properly ride a roundabout, how to lock your bike, etc. Could get 
money approved from Leg council for new program 

o David—important to keep distributing bike maps 
o Nathan—include bike map in freshman orientation project 

 
Nathan—Spring Break Projects 

• Library circle installed 
• Rec Cen—racks taken out of Rec Cen were moved to HSSB on the East 

side, reduced illegal parking at HSSB (David sais reduced illegal parking 
at about 80%) 

• Sabado pothole was fixed  
• Picasso uplift was paved over 
• Library parking has been re-instated. Removed a significant amount of 

foliage and laid racks back in.  
o We should consider repaving lot, hasn’t been re-done since the 

1970’s 
o Reservation—upcoming construction site will mean about 30% of 

lot. Project temporarily on hold until  
 
Goals for this quarter 

• Education project 
• We have about $80,00 for the rest of the quarter to allocate for summer 

projects 
 
Possible projects list 

• Re-do path in front of ROTC, which is still blue from original installation, 
install new peak racks as well. 

• Re-stripe the SAASB intersection 



• Install peak racks at Kerr Hall. Expand parking on the North side of South 
Hall to  

• Potential to repave path among Ocean Road 
• Pardall Intersection 

o 150 feet of private property between county maintenance line and 
university property. 

o Nathan is in contact with property owner to try to improve area 
before someone gets hurt.  

o Ralph suggestion—try to draft a letter to the campus and property 
owners about the concerns over this area.  

 Lee Mudrick—campus risk assessment 
 Anton—could we put in mirrors to increase visibility 
 Committee on Public Safety (COPS)—wants to increase 

signage at roundabouts and intersections 
o ROTC racks 

 Anton—consistently full and are bent out of shape 
 Nathan—could be a new low cost project. Anton will get a 

count of racks 
 
Announcements 

o Ralph—Hospitality & Bicycling in Santa Barbara County 
o Tour of California coming in May in Solvang 
o CSO (David)—Parking at Kerr Hall is a priority. Every week clearing out 

bikes.  
 

 
 


